S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 4th April 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mr P Bland, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs M Albinson, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr A Evans and Mrs T Banks
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 4th January 2018: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the end of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through as well as two Summary Sheets, one for the full Parish Council and a simplified statement for issue to Residents at the Parish Annual Meeting.  He asked members to keep in mind that the Budget was set in January 2017.

Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK 
General Admin – OK, Water – This is slightly up due to a bill rolled over from the previous year; Post/Print/Stationery – Comment was made that the new Printer Cartridges are more expensive; Security Maintenance – One off payment, includes repairs to the Car Park Camera; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – £100 has been paid to Mr Van Nieuwkerk for the Internal Audit and £400 has been paid to Mazars for the External Audit; Business Rates – The figure of £1,957.20 is a new unexpected charge which had not been budgeted for.
Allotments – New Works - The figure of £1,914.00 includes work carried out on the new Car Parking area.
Bus shelters – The figure of £7,705 is higher than budgeted for however, this includes the purchase of the two new Bus Shelters, new perch style seating and the Norfolk County Council’s Parish Partnership Scheme Grant. 
Mrs Cornwell commented that the Parish Partnership Scheme Bid for 2018/2019 has been successful and confirmed that a further three Bus Shelters will be installed this year. 

Cemetery – OK; Grass Maintenance – Includes the cost of additional cuts; Tree Surgery/New Works – The figure of £2,301.92 includes the new Cemetery Footpath and work carried out to the trees and branch clearance; Business Rates – Again, the figure of £932 had not been expected therefore had not been budgeted for; Fees have been received at £24,177.10 leaving a balance of £19,192.68 in hand
Churchyard – OK; 
Footway lighting – Supply and Maintenance – OK; Repairs/Ins - £3,318.18; Insurance Claim - £3,824.79 received; £10,404.48 paid out against a £13,500 budget.

Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; 
Open Spaces – OK, Wages/Contract – OK, Savings have been made on wages; Grass Maintenance – This is slightly over the budget as additional cuts were required; Servicing Dog Bins – OK, the annual bill has just been paid; Tractor Fuel/Insurance/Maintenance – The figure of £650.56 includes the one off Insurance payments for both vehicles. New Equipment – £3,841.22 includes the cost of a new Dog Waste Bin (£126.69), the new Notice Boards (£1,242.00) and the Picnic Tables; £13,734.67 against a £18,100 budget is OK.
Wootton Park – Wages/Contract – OK, Savings have been made on wages; SW Share of Expenses – this figure is up but includes additional grass cutting, Insurances and some bills which were rolled over from the previous year;  Repairs/ Materials/ Fuel/ Insurance – OK, The figure of £1066.18 covers the Insurance and Play Equipment Repairs; New Equipment - £1223.46 includes the cost of the new barrier; Time Credits - £750.00 has had to be paid for up front and had not been budgeted for; Pest Control/Play Equipment Inspection fees - £1,645.76 against a £250 budget is high and will be budgeted for correctly next year.  
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK, the figure of £310.79 includes a contribution towards the Caretakers Telephone Bill; Repairs & Maintenance – the figure of £10,629.01 includes the Stripping of the Floor, the Cleaning Contract, Servicing of the Sanitary Bins, the Gas Box repairs, the new Front Door, Committee Room door/frame and kitchen worktops; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; Fees/Licences/Refund – OK; Hire Fees/ Utility Refunds sits at £33,341.27 against a £30,000 budget. Total £4,718.12 in hand.
Miscellaneous – Grant to Citizen’s Advice Bureau - £250, Grant to South Wootton in Bloom - £500; Parish Assembly – refreshments £72.21. 
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) – Mr Jordan stated that a new heading has been added to the printout to allow for the new CIL payments. He said that CIL payments have to be shown separately for Auditing purposes. It was confirmed that a payment of £1,209 had been received and £1,221.50 has been spent on a defibrillator which is sited at the Village Hall.
Income: Bank Interest - £253.31; Meeting Room Hire - £518.00; Solar Panel Income - £1,873.71, an additional payment is due. SWiB contributions/other –£2,650.49, this figure includes SWiB planters, the Caddy Liners and Beer Festival / SW Events Donations.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £79,882.47 against a Budget of £94,980, with approximately £15,000 under spent. 
Mr Jordan said that members should bear in mind that when the Budget was set in January 2017, a decision had not been made regarding the re-employment of a Parish Handyman; he said that the figures prove that the Parish Council has made the right decision to contract work out. 
Mr Narborough thanked Mr Jordan and Mrs Cornwell for production of the Accounts and proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the end of year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Smallwood with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council and Parish Assembly: Mr Jordan confirmed that the Summary Sheets had been produced as a straight lift from the detailed Monitoring Sheet. He said that the Statement to the Annual Meeting clearly shows the Surplus for the year being £15,097.53.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finance Committee should accept the two Summary Sheets which will be put forward to the full Parish Council next week; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 10th April 2018.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.20pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on 4th July 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
4th July 2018

                        


Chairman
